
Mr. Harry Jurjurian 
204 Doty Street 
Waltham, Mass. 02154 

~ 

Dear Mr. Jurjurian: 

October 1 , 1974 

Some time ago we wrote you asking that you rene~your 
st. Vart n Stewardship for another year. We ar most 
anxious o hear from you in this regard, and would be 
happy if you could respond. 

Your ini_ial enrollment as a Steward is evidence of your 
awareness of the importance of this program to our Diocese. 

It is our hope that ,bis awareness will prompt you to 
continue your support. 

Sincerely, 

Jack Antreassian 


